

PROVIDER BULLETIN

Optum Maryland Provider Alerts and Updates

June 21, 2024

Provider Alerts

Provider Alerts are posted to <u>Maryland.optum.com</u> on a regular basis and delivered to your mailbox weekly. Below are the provider alerts that have been posted from June 14 to June 21.

Target Audience: All Behavioral Health Providers

- 6-20-24: Incedo System Downtime Saturday, June 22
- 6-17-24: Reminder to Complete Carelon Behavioral Health Provider Survey Responses Due Today, June 21.

Training Opportunities

Training opportunities are posted to the <u>June Provider Training Calendar</u> on maryland.optum.com. Please see below for upcoming training opportunities.

Psychiatric Rehabilitation Program (PRP) - Minor Tuesday, June 25, 9:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m., EDT To register, click here.

News and Reminders

- 1. Outstanding Estimated Payment balances are due to be repaid in full by June 30, 2024.
 - Please view the June 7th provider alert <u>FINAL REMINDER: Estimated Payment Repayment Due on June 30, 2024.</u>
 - For assistance with, or questions regarding your repayment, please contact the Optum Maryland Reconciliation Team at Maryland.provpymt@optum.com
- 2. The June Provider Council Meeting was held on Friday, June 14.
 - A video recording of the meeting can be <u>viewed here</u>.

- A PDF of the meeting presentation is <u>posted here</u>.
- 3. Licensed Counselors are reminded of the **July 1, 2024, deadline** to enroll in Medicare.
 - As announced in a <u>June 11 provider alert</u>, the Maryland Department of Health is asking Licensed Counselors, Outpatient Mental Health Centers, and Federally Qualified Health Centers to complete a short survey by **June 30, 2024**, to report their enrollment status.
 - Licensed Counselors (LCPC, LCMFT, LCADC, LCPAT) should complete this survey: https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/9218d4848960452da8764a1119fb40a6
 - Outpatient Mental Health Centers and Federally Qualified Health Centers should complete this survey:

https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/7986a0a48999410b921045f91ef33c52

The next Bulletin will be sent during the week of June 23.

Thank you,

Optum Maryland Team